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Providing the Resources You Need, Giving You the Power to Succeed. 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Tips, Tricks & Tidbits 

April 30th, 2024 
 
 

WATCH FOR E-MAILS FROM LIBRARY 
 

We know that you receive a lot of e-mails to your Sonoran University E-mail address, and so it can be 
burdensome to monitor or respond to every e-mail. But please do try to pay special attention to e-mails 
from the Library. They could be important notifications of items checked out coming due, or past due. 
Library Fines could accrue if you fail to return or renew the items checked out to you. 
 
 

ELECTRONIC TEXTBOOKS AVAILABILITY 
 

Please be aware:  Unfortunately, many publishers will not make electronic books available to Libraries 
and other Academic Institutions. Therefore, we are unable to acquire certain titles of required or 
recommended textbooks for the Nutrition Programs, and possible other courses, in the ebook format for 
the Sonoran University Library Collection. We greatly apologize for the inconvenience. 
 
 

HEADPHONES AVAILABLE IN LIBRARY 
 

If you were not aware, the Library does have headphones that you may use while in the Library. This will 
allow you to watch and/or listen to audio and video files, databases and presentations in the Library while 
maintaining the quiet environment for your fellow classmates who are also studying in the Library. You 
may checkout headphones at the Library Main Desk. Please return them when you are done. 
 
 

BADGE REQUIRED 
Don't Forget Your SCNM Identification Badge 

 

Remember, your SCNM ID Badge is still required to be on campus, to enter certain areas of the campus, 
and for printing. 
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FREE DIGITAL ANATOMY ATLASES ON THE WEB 
 

Mission 
Anatomy Atlases is an anatomy digital health sciences library that has been uniquely committed since 
2006 and through its predecessors since 1995: 
1. To educate patients, healthcare providers, and students in a free and anonymous manner; 
2. For the purpose of improving patients' care, outcome, and lives; 
3. Using current, authoritative, trustworthy health information; 
4. While serving as a platform for research into the challenges facing world-wide information 
distribution. 
 

Goals 
1. Curate a comprehensive digital library of anatomy information for patients and providers. 
2. Maximize the impact of this digital library by enhancing awareness among potential users at local, 
national, and international levels. 
3. Ensure an optimal educational experience through simplicity and clarity in design. 
4. Lead the way to a better understanding of digital libraries through a process of on-going evaluation. 
 

URL:  https://www.anatomyatlases.org 
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Bates' Visual Guide Updates and Enhancements 

Dear Bates' Visual Guide customer, 

We're excited to announce that Bates’ Visual Guide to Physical Examination is 
undergoing some significant updates and improvements and we invite you to a first 

look at these enhancements! 
 

This summer, we'll release an all new Bates’ Visual Guide to Physical Examination, 
including: 

 Two hours of new content, addressing customer requests for more coverage of 
pathology and special maneuvers, as well as physical examination of pregnant 

patients 
 An increased commitment to diversity and inclusion, showing a more diverse 

range of patients 
 A more consistent, streamlined, and modern presentation of the Physical 

Examination videos, for better student engagement and efficient learning 
 A whole new platform with a cleaner, more modern interface, improved 

navigation, and progressive web app for mobile use. 

As a current customer, you'll receive all of these enhancements as part of your 
continued subscription at no additional cost. 

 
While the official release won't be until later this year, we invite you to try out our beta 

to be  hererelease now and let us know how it compares to the existing site. Sign up 
contacted with limited time beta login credentials and see what you have to look 

forward to! Please share this email or direct sign-up link with your faculty and 
students. 

 
Thanks, and we look forward to continuing to provide you with the resources your 

students and trainees need to provide the best patient care. 
  

Regards, 
The Wolters Kluwer - Ovid Team 
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LIBRARY SERVICES FOR SONORAN UNIVERSITY ALUM 
 

The Sonoran University Library continues to support you after you graduate and as you begin practice as a 
health professional. 
 

For up to six months after graduation, you will continue to have full library privileges, including remote online 
access to licensed databases. After the six-month extension period (ending December 31st, or June 30th; 
depending on when you graduate), remote offsite access to the Library databases will be cut off completely 
and permanently. This is due to contractual obligations with the vendors which limits the databases to on-
campus use only. However, if you keep your Sonoran E-mail Active, and maintain your MySonoran Portal Log-
on, there or some certain online resources that you can still have access to. 
 

Of course, if you remain in the vicinity of Sonoran University, you will always have the ability to utilize the 
Library’s resources, including the online resources in the Library, when visiting the Library. You will continue to 
have the many advantages of the library, including book check-out, research assistance and Interlibrary Loan 
services. You are allowed to check out up to 10 items for a period of three weeks with two renewals; just like 
when you were a student. 
 

If you have any questions concerning your library account, please visit us at the library, send an email to 
library@sonoran.edu or call us at 480-222-9247. We wish you continued success after you graduate. 
 
 

RESERVE AND REFERENCE ITEMS 
 

Did you know that you can actually check out Reserve and Reference items from the Library?  That is both 
Reserve (yellow dots) and Reference (blue dots).  Yes, they can circulate for a period of 2 hours anytime 
throughout the day.  After 3pm, you can keep it overnight until the next morning at 10am.  Thus after 3pm 
Monday through Thursday, the item will be due before 10am Tuesday through Friday.  After 3pm 
Friday?  Yes, you can have the item to Monday morning at 10am. (Please Note that there are a few 
Reference items that cannot leave the Library at all and are marked accordingly.) 
 

For these items, it is strictly first come, first serve exactly at 3pm.  You cannot put a Hold on a Reserve or 
Reference item for later use if it is currently on the shelf.  You can put a Hold on an item if it is currently 
checked out.  You can renew (extend the checkout period) these items only once, and only in person with book 
in hand, and only if there is no Hold on the item.   
 

Remember, if returned late, beginning 15 minutes after the due time, fines are charged at a rate of $1.00 per 
hour (Library operating hours only) for Reserve and Reference items.  Time flies when you’re having fun, so 
watch those due times or those fines could grow fast, especially if you have more than one Reserve or 
Reference item checked out. 
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APPOINTMENTS REQUIRED 
CANCELLATION ESSENTIAL 

Contact the Library Directly 
 

The Library is openly accessible. No appointment required for the open use area, including the copier/printer, 
computers, etc. 
 

Library Study Rooms are NOT available on a ‘first-come, first-serve’ basis. A Reservation is required. Please 
make sure that you are reserving study rooms inside the Library due to space limitations and high demand. 
 

You are still required to schedule an appointment date, time and length of time, in order to come in to utilize the 
Library Study Rooms only. If you are unable to keep your appointment, it is absolutely essential that you 
contact us at your earliest possible convenience to cancel. Available appointment spots are limited.  
 
 

CONTACTING THE LIBRARY 
 

For any Library questions or assistance, please contact the library by e-mail as the primary method of 
communication. Due to the library’s limited hours and staffing, the library staff is more likely to be able to 
respond by e-mail at most any time in the order they are received; though delays may occur. If extensive 
assistance by phone is necessary, scheduling an appointment during the above mentioned Library hours will 
be required. Teams appointments may be scheduled for Library video instruction. 
  

 Library Home Page :     http://library.sonoran.edu 
 Library Catalog :     http://librarycatalog.sonoran.edu 
 Library Facebook Page:     http://facebook.com/sonoranlibrary 
 Library E-mail:     library@sonoran.edu 

 

 
If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to ask. 
Come In And Enjoy Your Library Privileges! 
 
Library Staff and Bookroom Hours: 
Monday-Friday: 8:00am-5:00pm 
Not staffed Saturday, Sunday, Major Holidays and Fall Break 
 
Sincerely, 
Library Staff 
 
 

 
 

Evidence-
Based, Naturally 

Library Staff 
Sonoran University Library   

Sonoran University of Health Sciences 
2140 E Broadway Rd. | Tempe, AZ 85282 
480-222-9247 (office) | 480-222-9447 (fax) 
Library@Sonoran.edu 

Library Home Page  Library Facebook Page 

sonoran.edu 

          
 

 


